
  
 

 

 

 
 

Republic of the Philippines 
Department of Environment and Natural Resources 
ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT BUREAU 

 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC SCOPING  

 
The UPC BioEnergy Ph Industrial Park II Corp. (UPC) proposed Expansion and 
Modification of Wood Processing Plant Project to be located in the Barangay Talaban, 
Himamaylan City, Negros Occidental.  

Notice is hereby given to interested and concerned parties who wish to participate in the Public 
Scoping Activity that is scheduled on: 
 
 

Date  Time Venue 

25 April 2025 
(Friday) 

09:00 AM 
(Registration starts at 08:30 

AM) 

Annabel’s  Secret  Garden,  Barangay  
Talaban, Himamaylan City, Negros 

Occidental 

 

The public scoping is an early stage in the Environmental Impact Assessment Process where the 
proponent aims to provide an overview of the proposed project, present proposed action, and 
gather issues and concerns and other relevant information to provide the scope of work and terms 
of reference for the preparation of Environmental Impact Statement.  

All interested parties, organizations, and agencies are encouraged to provide inputs during the 
Public Scoping and public review periods and provide comments to 
brian.caffyn@upcrenewables.com.ph,sharon.tong@upcrenewables.com.ph,ian.canson@up
cbioenergy.com.ph, and osoriolaw.1988@gmail.com , copy furnished EMB Central Office 
through email at eia@emb.gov.ph and recordsco@emb.gov.ph. 

A copy of the Project Description Report for Scoping is downloadable at our website: 
www.eia.emb.gov.ph (kindly access the Notice of Online Public Scoping link found at the lower 
right portion of our website). 
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